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Peninsula 

Fantastic Vacation Care  
Experiences and Excursions for 5—12 year olds 

An example of one week’s events: 

Monday 9th January 
 
For the guys—
Woodwork  day, create 

your own stylish pieces. 
 
For the gals—Jewellery 
making and manicures  

Little Bee  Vacation Care is 

coming to South Arm                           
Little Bee is very excited to announce they will be running 

their very first Vacation Care Summer Program, beginning 

Tuesday 3rd  January, 2012 at our South Arm Centre. 
 

See page 6 for details .. 

Carols 
on the Lawn 

 

Sunday 11th December 

5.30pm  BBQ 

6.30pm Carols 
 

Free BBQ, Drinks, Fairy Floss, 

Tea/Coffee, Face Painting 
This is our Christmas present to you! 

 

Great band and Singers 
Your favourite Christmas Carols 

 

On the lawn at 

Rokeby Anglican Church 

26 North Parade, Rokeby 
 

For more info:   

Rob Stanley 0427 727 080  

or the Church Office  

6247 7828 
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The opinions expressed in articles in this 
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Cremorne 
Christmas Party  

 

Friends and family don’t forget 
this Christmas event for all ages. 

 

Sunday 18 Dec  

noon to 4pm at the 

Cremorne Bowls Club 
 

Music duo Bowerman and Parker 

BBQ hosted by Howrah Rotary 

Kid’s activities  
 

More details .. Page 5 

Tuesday 10th January 
 
Movie mania excursion:  

Alvin & the Chipmunks 

Wednesday 11th Jan 
 
Wet ’N Wild Day 
Make our own water 

theme park—water 
slides, water bombs and 
much more …. 

Thursday 12th Jan 
 
Be a chef for a day! 
Plan a 3 course menu, 

cook up a 
storm and 
dine in style. 

Friday 13th January 
 
Artist for a day! 
Get messy with paints, 

sprays and dyes on 
large canvas, even 
make a  
t-shirt! 



SAPRA NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

New SAPRA Committee: At our AGM 

in mid November, the Committee for the 

coming year was formed. Please see the 
contact list below for names and contact 
details. We look forward to completing 
some projects in 2012 and starting some 
new and exciting ones. 
 

History projects: At our General Meet-
ing, Alan Townsend, the Council’s History 
Projects Officer, presented ideas resulting 
from discussions with the SAPRA History 
sub-committee. Everyone at the meeting 
agreed these were great initiatives for the 
area.  There are still some details to be 

finalised so keep an eye out for our first 
newsletter in 2012 for all the latest news! 
(see also page 6) 
 

A huge thank you FROM the First 

Responders to those who attended the 
Melbourne Cup lunch at Calverton Hall. 

Your massive donation of $1,282 has gone 
into the Responder’s kitty and will be put 
to good use in the new year.  Thanks! 

 

A huge thank you TO the First Re-

sponders from the community. We con-
tinue to deeply appreciate the help and care 
you provide to those in urgent need. 
Thanks to you! 

 

Festive wishes: the SAPRA 
Committee wishes you all a 
wonderful festive and holiday 
season. Please stay safe and 

enjoy the company of family and friends. 
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For all emergencies ALWAYS CALL 000  

do NOT call members of the First Responders or Fire Brigade.  

This could result in unnecessary delays and stress for all. 

South Arm RSL 

Sub-Branch 

Inc. 

Cocktail 

Evening 
 
Sixty-one people 
attended a black 
tie cocktail 
evening on 
Saturday 8th 

October 2011 at 
the South Arm 
RSL & 
Community Club.  
Each year the 

Sub-Branch hosts an event of this type to thank a group of dedicated ladies who every 
ANZAC Day organise & cook a Gun Fire Breakfast for the Sub-Branch and community, 
which is enjoyed by all who attend. 
 

Eleven ladies were presented with State Certificates of Appreciation with a complimentary 

―Cocktail‖ drink in recognition of their dedication and support towards the South Arm 

RSL Sub-Branch.   Mr Peter Woolford, JP, Vice President Eastern Division (seen here 

pictured with the ladies), presented each one with their certificates on 

behalf of State President, Mr Bill Kaine, MBE 

SAPRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 

Dot Kelly Pres  6239 9190 

Ian Calvert (Vice Pres)   0418 138 090 

Kerry Scambler (Treas)      6248 9302 
  kerry@smsaccounting.com.au 

Annaliese Caney (Newsletter) 

Darryl Howlin  6239 9779 

Jenni McLeod 

Leah McDougall  6239 9101 
Pene Marshall   

Maurice Potter  6239 9175 

Lou Smith    

Dick Vaughan  6239 9739 

Sharyn Von Bertouch      0429 199 113 

 

New Editor: 
 

SAPRA wishes 

to welcome Annaliese Caney as 

Editor for this Newsletter.  We 

thank her for her help to enable us 

to continue this publication. 
 

She will be taking up the reins in 

2012 and the closing date for the 

first Newsletter will be late 

January following our usual 

break. 
 

We are investigating a slightly 

altered distribution method, so 

there may be a few hitches.  

Allow plenty of time for 
advice of events. 
 

Closing date: 

January 25th 2012 
Delivery should be 

approximately 14 days  later. 
Send advertising to Kerry 

Scambler (see Members list) 
and general articles to 

Annaliese Caney 
annaliesecaney@hotmail.com 
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New art show at 

Schoolhouse Gallery 
19 February to 1 March 2012 

Keep a space in your diary for the 
Rotary Club of Howrah Art Show at the 
Rosny Schoolhouse Gallery  to be 

opened by the Mayor of Clarence, Doug 
Chipman. 
    The art show is a joint venture with 
Clarence City Council and will show 
high standard works in 2D and ceramic 
mediums produced by recognised 
Tasmanian artists.  All works will be for 
sale. Entry to the gallery is free. 

    ―This is a new venture for our club. 
We are looking forward to supporting art 
in our community‖ said Rotarian Kerry 
Tilyard. ―The club appreciates working 
with Council on this new and exciting 
project, which will allow us to see 
artist’s work on show on our doorstep‖. 
    For further information about the art 

show please contact 62 458 740 or visit 
our Website at 
www.howrahrotary.org.au 

Marathon Championship / Surf 

Safari  
 
Clifton Beach were standout performers at 
the recent Surf Safari with 5 boat crews  
and 10 ski paddlers racing over courses 
from 15 to 24klms. Clifton’s great Open 
Men’s crew was just pipped on the line by 
Burnie. The Women’s crew was  also 
defeated by Burnie but the U/23 Boys  put 
in a winning performance in their first race 

together. Clifton paddler Warwick Lovell 
finished 7th in the hotly contested Open 
Ski.  
 

Membership, sponsorship and 

clubhouse inquiries 
 

President, Craig Sly, Sandford, ph. 
0418136470  

Vice President, Maree van 
Galen, Clifton Beach, ph 
62488465 
Denise and Ron Kelly, South 
Arm, ph 62399283 
Club Captain Graeme van Galen 
ph. 62488465. 
Website. 

 www.cliftonbeach 

@slst.asn.au 

CLIFTON 

BEACH 

SLSC 
 

Clifton Beach 

Water Safety 

Patrols  

Summer water 

safety patrols on 

weekends and 

public holidays 

begin at Clifton Beach from 

Saturday/Sunday December 3rd/ 4th 

between 10am and 3pm and run 

through until the end of March. So if 

you are planning some fun in the surf 
over summer with the family, Clifton 

Beach is the safest place to go.  

But remember to always  

SWIM BETWEEN THE FLAGS. 

Enquiries to Club Captain Graeme 

van Galen ph. 62488465 home. 
 

Nippers on Sundays 
If you have children interested in 

joining Nippers (5 – 14 years) you 

can join up any Sunday morning at 

Clifton Beach clubhouse. Enquiries 

to  Coordinator Robyn Fannon 

0419304119 

http://www.howrahrotary.org.au
http://www.cliftonbeach@slst.asn.au
http://www.cliftonbeach@slst.asn.au


Local History 

Country Women’s Assoc. 
(continued from previous issue)\ 
 

   On the 12th October 1981 it was 
decided to hold a Melbourne Cup luncheon 
at the old RSL Club and from that day on it 
was the biggest fund raising effort they 
provided each year. It was continued at the 
Calverton Hall following the old RSL 
Clubhouse closing and the RSL move to their 
new Club..  Activities continued in the way 

of dinners, BBQ’s, bus trips, and parties etc.   
     In1980 the CWA was about to fold due to 
the loss of members so a meeting was called, 
with men and women attending at the RSL 
Club and the South Arm Country Club was 
formed. On the 14th December 1981 the 
CWA and the Country Club held a Christmas 
Party together at the old RSL Club. The late 

Merv Smith became so active with the CWA 
and Country Club that the ladies dubbed 
him‖ Our Honorary Member of the South 
Arm CWA‖.  
     Some of the many who gave their time to 
help were Dot Kelly, Pauline Potter, Pat 
Calvert, Joy Carter, Wenda Bruce and there 
were many more.  Glad Kelly will always 

be remembered for the work she put into 
the CWA helping when they entertained the 
patients from the Royal Derwent Hospital.  
On the 30th April 2005 the ladies catered 
for 80 guests at the Calverton Hall to 
celebrate ―Our Glad’s‖ 90th birthday with 
her family.  They watched a performance 
on stage by the CWA ladies and this was 
enjoyed by all who attended.  

     Thanks to Lou Smith Opossum Bay for 
supplying me with the CWA story from 1971 
(when she joined the Association). 
Maurice Potter 
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Pipe Clay Coastcare 
 

     The group wrapped up the 
year by doing some final 

touches to the spit walking track 
and then BBQ’ing at the end of 
the day.  

     It’s been a busy year with 
completion of the Cremorne 
Community Foreshore Management 
Plan, major weed works especially of 
serrated tussock, box thorn, and other 

environmental weeds (take a look at all 
the dying briar rose bushes along side 
the road amongst the poplar trees), 
revegetation works and beginning of 
the Cremorne Spit Walking Track.     
     We’ll keep you posted for our start 
up in 2012 – most likely at the 
beginning of March with Clean Up 

Australia Day. 
 
Jodie  6237 0720 

South Arm Coastcare 
(Landcare) 
 

Blessington Street Coastal 

track. 
Thanks to Council and Dirt Art 
this is now a really pleasant safe 
little track.   You can do a circuit 
walk with a return over the rocks 

or via Blessington St footpath.  
 

Great News 
Andrew from PWS helped us win 

a Community Action Grant to implement 

our Weed Management and 
Revegetation Plan for Arm End.  This 
grant will enable the local community, 
including South Arm Coastcare and the 

South Arm Primary School to implement 
key actions from the Plan.   
 

So next year we can get stuck into 
controlling weeds of National 
Significance and other priority 
weed species, and revegetating key 

areas of the foreshore. 
 

Our last working bee of the year 

saw us out there clearing out some 
of the Tree Lupins and Broom that 
are trying to spread over Arm End.  Chris 
even comes down from Hobart to join our 
working bees because she believes the area 
is an important recreation facility for 
southern Tas.   Come and help us next year 
on our next working bee.  The first for 

2012 will be on February 19th.   
 

PWS have recently employed a contractor 

to slash most of the popular tracks on Arm 
End, so come out and enjoy the 
views and the walks. 
 

We are also planning a Seed 

Collection Workshop next year.  
The date has been tentatively set 
for Tues 28 February at 2pm. 
 

We hope to see you at 10am 19th 
Feb 2012 at the end of Spitfarm Road! 
 
Rae Calvert  6239 9342 

 
 

Another fantastic vacation experience  
for 5—12 year olds 

 

Wednesday 25th  January 
 

Aussie Survival skills day .. 
Build huts, make damper, 
and take a bushwalking trip 
and get some fabulous photo 

shots on this 
amazing nature 
adventure and 

scavenger 
hunt. 
 
 

See Pages 1 & 6 
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Warm thanks 
and best wishes for a 

happy  

festive season 
 

Rae Calvert wishes to thank those who 
have helped her with the Newsletter over 
the years. 
 

Many thanks to Lin Thorp who printed 
the Newsletter for many years.  It was 
very much appreciated by SAPRA.  Also 

many thanks to Heather Chong who has 
stepped into the breach when Lin lost her 
seat.  Heather is now printing 1600 
copies of the Newsletter for distribution 
over the wider South Arm Peninsula (i.e. 
Sandford, Cremorne, Clifton, South Arm, 
Halfmoon Bay and Opossum Bay). 
 

Thanks to Sue Young and Helen Jewell, 
who took on the editing two or three 
times, to Leah McDougall for proof 

reading and keeping Rae consistent with 
those phone numbers (!);  to Jo Dawson 
and her daughter who walk around 
Opossum Bay putting the Newsletters in 
individual letterboxes;  to the people who 
gather to fold the Newsletters (Richard, 
Noelene, Anna, Gill, Leah, Sue and 
Barbara);  to Barbara who hosts the 

folding horde;  to Ian who has many 
times picked up boxes of printed 
newsletters and delivered to various 
places. 
 

Thanks to the South Arm  and Opossum 
Bay Shops for the putting up with the 
inconvenience caused by quantities of 
Newsletter flooding their sparse space. 
 

Plus the people who take the time to 
write articles, record rainfall and take 
photos.   Great work. 
 

All these community 
members enabled your 
Newsletter to arrive in 
your letterbox. 
 

Many, many thanks.  I 
hope you have a safe and 

restful Christmas break. 
 
Rae Calvert 
 

Another fantastic vacation 
excursion for 5—12 year olds 

 

Thursday 19th January 

 
Aussie golf at the Iron Pot 

Golf Club!  Join Erin 
(Woman’s Golfing Pro) for a 

fun six holes of golf and 
lessons! 

See Page  6 

Cremorne Play Group 
  

     Big play equipment and the making of 
grassy heads was a hit when Cindi from 

Playgroup Tasmania joined one of our 
recent Monday sessions. 
  

     Last play session of the year will be 12th 
December and we’ll restart in 2012 at the 
beginning of the school term.  
  

     Many thanks to all for their efforts 
throughout the year and looking forward to 
seeing everyone again in the New Year and 
also hopefully some new faces as well.  
       
Please feel free to give us a call if you have 
any questions or you want to join our email 
list. 
Jeni (6248 9975) or Jodie (6237 0720) 

Cont from front page ... 
 

Cremorne Christmas 
Party  

A fun afternoon for all with 
music duo Bowerman and 
Parker, great BBQ hosted by 
Howrah Rotary (vegie burgers 
also available), fabulous raffle 

and kid’s activities including 
jumping castle, face painting 
and of course Santa with gifts 
to share.  
 
If you want to lend a hand 
please call Jeni on 6248 9975  
or Kylie on 6248 9303. 

Another fantastic vacation excursion for 
5—12 year olds 

 

Tuesday 24th January 
 

A trip to the movies … 
The Muppets Movies with Kermit and 

Miss Piggy.  We’ll make our own popcorn 

to take ... 
 
 
 
 
 

See Pages 1 & 6 

ROBERT GOYNE ex  Sunny 
 

 After 25 years as a Real Estate consultant,  I  know  the  
importance of local knowledge and how to promote the  
benefits of ―Paradise Peninsula‖.    I have helped many  

hundreds of residents of the area buy, sell, rent or stay and 
am freely available for queries and questions about Real  

Estate matters or local services. I continue to do this as a 
sales consultant for Fall Real Estate. 

If you need any services call 62487666, mobile 0458653553 
or any Fall office.  

4 Howrah Road, Howrah. 
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History in South Arm 
 

Alan Townsend* spoke at SAPRA’s  
recent General Meeting.  Pene Marshall;  

Maurice Potter and Kerry Scambler have 
formed a sub-committee to look into the 
many possibilities to research and 
objectify the history of our area. 
 

 He said Wayne Smith was researching 
street and place names and plaques were 
being erected in various suburbs 
explaining the history behind the names.  
It is expected that this will happen in 
South Arm in late 2012.  
 

Alan said that the Council have 
expensive (and clever!) recording 

equipment for capturing oral histories 
and we only had to ask to borrow them. 
Pene would love to talk to you and 
record your stories— history from the 
50’s and 60’s. 

 

As we advised in earlier 
Newsletters Clarence Council 
are also recording and storing 
photos of artieacts/objects, 
documents and old photos.  

There are scanners available 
that are portable and can be 
taken to your home to 
photograph your valued photo 
or artefact so that they do not 
have to leave your sight! 

Continued from front page: 

Little Bee   
Vacation Care  

Summer 

Program 
Check the local shops for the FULL 
program of experiences.  If you are 
interested you MUST confirm your 

booking(s) by  

Friday 16th December    
Please phone Jess at Little Bee on 
62399590 to secure your placement
(s)  
 

Full fees are $50.00 per day: however, 
families can apply to the Family Assistance 
Office for CCB rebate (up to 80%) and 
Government CCR (up to 35%).  Some 
families will pay as little as $7.00 per day, 

so it is definitely worth finding out your 
rebates in advance; all it takes is a simple 
phone call. 
 

Please note that there is an additional cost of 
$8.00 for external excursions due to entry 
fees, bus fares and/or lunch costs. 
 

Little Bee appreciates the support of our 
local Community and we hope families 
living in the area will find  our vacation care 
program valuable.  We look forward to 
hearing from you soon! 
 

The Little Bee Team 6239 9590 

There are other projects in the pipeline: 

 

a)  A time-team style dig on the old 

Gellibrand House site on Arm End;  this 
could tie in with the primary school.   
 

b)  We could erect signs or sculptures 
along the Bike/Walk Track to illustrate a 
quite strong convict past.  Money is 
available and the Tas. Community Fund 

grants would be applicable. 
 

c)   Visitor information sign (SAPRA is 

currently looking into this with Maurice 
Potter’s help).  Council will help with this. 
 

d) We have several very old cottages (mid 
1800’s), mostly on private land which 
makes it difficult to get grants or funding.  
The Clarence Cultural Heritage Advisory 

Committee have staff who can advise 
how to preserve them. 
 

e)   SAPRA intends to install a 
sign above Gellibrand Vault to briefly 
outline the Gellibrand history and 

show the vault wording. 
 

Our small Heritage Committee would 
welcome anyone who has an interest in our 
local history, or has any ideas about what 
we need in our area. 
 
SAPRA 
 
  *Alan is the History Projects Officer with 

Clarence Council (Clarence Cultural  Heritage 

Advisory Committee) 

 

 



Plasterer 
New homes, renovations, and small jobs.    

Ian 6239 9830 
 

Qualified Landscaper 
References available 

Develop new gardens or  rejuvenate no 
job too big or too small   Free quotes  

Phone Steve 6239 9050 or 0408 000 645 
ABN 265 672 36241 

 

Scrapbooking Classes 
Clifton Beach area.   

Guidance, assistance, some supplies. 
Small groups, beginners welcome.   

Karen 6248 8879 
Email:  kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au 

 

Simon Says  

Lawns and Gardens 
Clean up, maintenance, pruning, waste 

removal & whipper snipping,  
Pensioner rates apply, free quotes 

0439 314 246 or 6239 9315 
 

Slashing 
Blocks slashed 

Phone Ian on 0418 138 090 
 

Taxi 
Support your local taxi   

based in Delphis Drive above Cremorne. 
Home-city-airport, will meet at airport. 

Bookings only.  7 days. 
Bob  0408 887 389 

 

Website 
Think Tasmania 

...promoting all things Tasmanian! 

www.think-tasmania.com 

Contact Tania to have your business included 

email - tania@think-tasmania.com 

phone - 0407 790 642 
 

THRRO 
Tas.  Horse Rescue and Rehabilitation Org. 

Please help with donations, sponsorship, 
foster homes,  or volunteering. 

Ph 0457 147 428 
www.thrro.webs.com 

 

Weight Loss Program 
Our clients never feel hungry;   results 

guaranteed;   feel energized and  
revitalized;   personal success coach 

FREE sample pack, try before you buy!!! 
Call Kylee now 0386 712 822 

 

Water Delivery 
‘Rapid Water’ 

7 days—all hours 
0432 307 298  Glenn Holmes 

 

Wizz-Away Trash Saks 
No more weekend trips to the tip 

Vince and Jenny 
6248 8078 or 0457 295 288 

All for Dogs 
Dog walking and dog massage. 

Phone Avalon on 0438 528 954 or visit 
www.allfordogs.com.au  

for an obligation free meeting  
 

Auto Towing &  

Windscreen Repairs 
Tilt tray towing, windscreen 
repair, car detailing.  Free 
wreck removal 

Anthony 0412 110 992 
 

Bibs and Bobs 
Odd jobs.  Lawn mowing & edge trimming, 

pine barking, weeding, rubbish removal, 
general property maintenance 

free quotes, pensioner discounts 
Phone Mat 0428 972 815. 

 

Bush Flower Remedies 
Reiki, Iridology, Bush flower remedies 

Western herbal medicine 
Liquid herbal blends made to suit 

Jennifer Watson  6239 9002 
 

Calverton Hall, Oval and  

Tennis Court 
Hall and Oval Hire = Joan 6239 9141 
Tennis Court Hire = Noela 6239 9172 

 

Carpentry, plastering, tiling 
Tony White    0419 399 481 

 

Carpet Cleaning 
Rugs/mats 

Pickup Service / Work guaranteed 
Obligation free quote 

Adrian Eaton  6239 9263 / 0427 976 618 
 

‘Celebration by Ceremony’ 
Kaye Wilkinson-Green 

Civil Celebrant—Sandford 
For  Meaningful Rites of Passage 

Mob 0438 336 049 
Email: kaywilkgreen@bigpond.com 

 

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, 

vow renewals, funerals and memorials. 
Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations 

South Arm   0438 392 614 or 
lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au  

 

Companion Feeds and Needs 
Horses, dogs, rabbits, chickens 

All pet needs 
companionfeedsneeds@netspace.net.au 

 

Community Bus 
Ring  0447 139 573 to book  

 

Counselling 
Adolescent, adult, family and couples. 

Registered Psychologist  
Helen Middleton, Opossum Bay 

 0407 790 234 

Digital TV Antenna 
& Set Top Boxes, TV, Telephone outlets 

Free quotes  Lewis Mitchelmore 
6248 6655 or 0419 990 959 

 

Eastside Trampoline Club 
Join one of our exciting classes 

Beginners, Recreational, Elite classes 
Ph: Ben Kelly 0414 477 346 

Email:  eastside.trampoline@gmail.com 
 

Electrical and Heat Pumps 
Richard Pohl Lic C1717 

0419 899 100 
 

Family History Research 
 Happy to discuss your family history  

research interests.   \ 

 Please e-mail with your request to  
ancestralressertas@bigpond.com  or  

FAX to 03 6248 8528 or 
jdu85255@bigpond.net.au  

 

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come to 
you or  wherever your family is happy, to 

get the individual, fun and beautiful  
family photographs you want.  Discuss 
your ideas with me. Kate  0427 561 565 

 

Fencing Decks and Pergolas 
Accredited Builder, specialising in decks, 

pergolas and individualised 
residential fencing. 

Ph 0400532491  www.fdap.com.au 

 

Flute, Sax, Clarinet Lessons 
Available from Gordon Yemm  

(ex Principal Flute TSO) 
Beginners and advanced players 

All styles of music 
Blessington St.  Ph 6239 9261 

 

Fresh Fish 
 Delivered to your door 

Fortnightly on Wednesdays 
     Call Sharon on:0459373743  

 

Grief Support Group  
Support meeting, 1st Friday of the 

month.  Social Lunch 3rd Friday of the 
month.  Enquiries to Clarence Plains Com-

munity Health Centre  6214 6035 
 

Holistic Counselling  
 I am a qualified holistic counsellor  

completing further studies.  I am looking 
for clients to provide confidential and sup-

portive counselling.  To make an  

appointment ring Wajan on 0449 950 475 
 

Outdoor Furniture 
Deck, Patio, Garden, Classic Adirondack 

Dave 6239 9001 
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Local Services 
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Beachside Health and Fitness 
Exercise Class (to music)  
Lauderdale Hall. Tuesdays 11am-12 
and Fridays 10 - 11am. All Welcome 
Phone Darrel: 6248 7145   
 

Bible Discussion 
10.30am Friday 

At Jane Beavan’s   Ph:  6239 9244 
 

7 pm Monday evenings 

 Non denominational Bible discussion  
 Enq Paul & Wendy Fenton 6239 9234 
 

Bridge 
7.30pm Tuesday Ph: Noela 6239 9172 
 

Church Events 

Gardening, St Barnabas 
First Monday of each month—9.30am 
Enq:  Jane 6239 9244 

         Church Services 
St Barnabas, South Arm 

Every Sunday at 5pm 
Children’s program first Sunday 
Meal following, 1st and 3rd Sunday 

St Martins, Sandford 
Every Sunday at 8am 

St Matthews, Rokeby 
   Every Sunday at 10am 
Rob 6248 8455 or Jane 6239 
9244 
 

Coastcare/Landcare 
Mortimer Bay 
   First Sun in month—9.30-11.30 

   Enq:  Ph Leanne 0408 498 468 
 

Pipeclay 

On a  Xmas break till March 
In park opposite shop in Cremorne 
Ph: Rachel Viney 0439 373 383 
 or 6248 9498 

 

South Arm Coastcare (Landcare) 
  3rd Sun in month 10am (not Dec or Jan) 

Ph:  Rae 6239 9342 
 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton) 
    email info@wildcaredeslacs.org 

 

Craft Group 
12.30—3pm.   

2nd, 4th & 5th  Tue of the month   
Calverton Hall    $2 session. 
Enq Leslie Gore 6239 9321 

Cremorne Bowls Club 
Tuesday (Social Bowls) 
10.30 am for 11.00 start. 
$7.00 for Bowls and Keith’s soup 
for lunch. 

Wednesday (Indoor Bowls) 7.30 pm 
Saturday (Social Bowls) 
12.00 noon for 12.30 start. 
$6.00 for Bowls and saveloy. 
All welcome 
Phone 6248 9856 after 4.30 
or contact glennbrem@netspace.net.au 
 

Cremorne Community Group 
For newsletters and information re the 
Cremorne Community Group  

Convenor; Vicki Pearce: 
vicki_pearce@hotmail.com   0418 992 891  

Secretary; Brian Bennett:  
bhbennett@bigpond.com or 0417444389  

 

Dog and Owner Walk 
8am Sat—on beach below Saltair Crt 
8.30 approx at Half Moon Bay    
Ph: Jane 6239 9244 
 

Fire Brigade 
7.30pm 2nd Tuesday  South Arm Fire 
Station.  Fire Captain 6239 9412 
 

Friends of Opossum Bay Park 
A few locals get together to weed at 
Opossum Bay Park.  Summer time is 
9-10am on Tuesday morning. 
Enq:  Dick 6239 9739 Rae 6239 9342 
 

Garden Club 
Meeting 1st Monday after Market 

Church Hall   
Group trips; group purchases 
7.30pm summer 
Enq.  Dot 6239 9190  Rae 6239 9342 
 

Indoor Bowls 
Don’t play Indoor Bowls?  We will 
teach you.   

Held every Monday afternoon at  
Calverton Hall, South Arm. 
Time: 1.30 - 3.30pm 
Cost: $1 inc afternoon tea 

ALL WELCOME  
Sue 6239 9237 
 

Karate 
At Calverton Hall.  All ages.  We do not 

have classes during the school holidays. 

Ph: Kathy 6239 9022 
 

 

Market 
9.30-1pm 1st Sunday of the month at 
the South Arm RSL. 
Book site/table 6239 9171 after 3pm 
Enq:  phone Pam on 6248 9852. 
 

Playgroup—Cremorne 

9.30—11.30 summer and 
10—12 in winter  $2.50 session 
Bring a piece of fruit  

At the Cremorne Bowls Club     
Jeni (6248 9975) or Jodie (6237 0720)  
 

SAPRA Committee Mtg 
7.30pm 1st Tuesday in the month at the 
Church Hall  Page 2 for committee.  
We welcome guests. 
 

Soup and Sandwich 
3rd Mon in month—midday 

Calverton Hall        $6 per person 
 

South Arm RSL Sub-Branch 
4pm on the 2nd Thursday at the RSL. 
Ph:  Colin Bird 0407 585 408 

Email:  southarmrsla@netspace.net.au  
 

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club      
Great meals most nights, bottleshop and 
two bars.  Visitors welcome to enjoy 
these facilities.   6239 9171 

 

Tai Chi @ South Arm 
Fri 3.30-4.30 at Calverton Hall 
Enq:   Phone Marigold 6239 9541 
 

Tai Chi @ Cremorne 
Tuesday 9.45am, term times 
Cremorne Bowls Club 
Enq: Vicki; 0418 992 891 
 

Zumba 
7.15pm—Mon nights Cal-
verton Hall  
Enq:  Vicki, 0419 155 578  
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REGULAR  EVENTS 

Rainfall Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm 

Sept 2011           29 mm   mm  54.0mm  Mm 

     

Year to Date              380.5mm                 mm  525.5mm        Mm 

 Geir Hurlen 

Rødven 

Karen Wheeler Morrie Larkins Noela Foxcroft 

Tennis Court 
 

Family Pass 
You can purchase a Family Pass which 

lets you use the court whenever you like, 
provided it has not been booked. 
The Pass costs $80 and lasts for 6 
months.  If you want to buy a pass put 
your name, address and phone number 
and the $80 in an envelope addressed to 
Noela Foxcroft and leave it at the South 
Arm Store. 

 
 

South Arm Market: 
  
December market is on as we go to print.  
We hope it is a good one.  It has to last 

the market addicts for two months as we 
will not be having one on January 1st.  
Next Market = February 5th.    
 
We look forward to seeing you there.  
Any details needed please call Pam on 
6248 9852. 

mailto:glennbrem@netspace.net.au
mailto:vicki_pearce@hotmail.com
mailto:bhbennett@bigpond.com
mailto:penny.bird@gmail.com

